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Good morning, Principal, teachers and fellow schoolmates. Thank you 
for having me to deliver a speech here. My name is Chris Wong, and I’m 
a member of our school’s Video Gaming Club. Today, I’m excited to 
share with you all about our school’s first e-sports tournament we 
recently organized. 
 
Getting involved in organizing this tournament was a thrilling journey for 
me. It all started with a simple idea during one of our club meetings. We 
thought that organizing our first e-sports tournament will not only create 
an opportunity for students to showcase their gaming skills, but also foster 
a sense of camaraderie within our school community. As a passionate 
gamer myself who plays video games occasionally, I eagerly 
volunteered to take a lead role in planning and hosting the tournament. 
 
The experience of organizing the tournament was both challenging and 
rewarding. From coordinating with school administration to securing 
equipment and setting up the gaming arena, every step required 
meticulous planning and strong teamwork. One of the highlights was 
seeing the enthusiasm and dedication of my fellow club members who 
worked tirelessly to make the event a success, especially Michael, who 
was the host of the event. The anticipation and excitement leading up 
to the tournament day were palpable, and it was truly a proud moment 
to see everything come together seamlessly. 
 
The tournament was a massive success. As the tournament was held the 
day before the Chinese New Year holidays, the event was a hit. The 
atmosphere was electrifying, filled with cheers, high-fives and friendly 
rivalries. It was amazing to witness how gaming could bring students from 
different grades together, unified by their gaming interests. 



 
For me, this tournament was more than just an event. It was a testament 
to the power of gaming to building connections and creating 
memorable experiences. It taught me valuable lessons in leadership, 
teamwork and overcoming obstacles. Most importantly, it reinforced my 
belief in the importance of providing platforms for students to pursue 
their interests and showcase their talents. 
 
To conclude, organizing our school’s e-sports tournament has been a 
transformative experience for me. It has not only strengthened my love 
for gaming but also deepened my sense of belonging within our school 
community. I’m immensely grateful for the opportunity to have been 
part of this journey, and I look forward to many more exciting gaming 
events in the future. Thank you very much for listening to my speech. 


